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ôKarenza whelas karenzaõ 
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EMAIL  office@polwhelehouse.co.uk           www.polwhelehouse.co.uk  

Thank you to everyone who came to our Parentsõ Information 
Meeting this week.  

Here are the key points that were emphasised to the large 
group of parents who joined us:  

¶ We want to make Polwhele the very best we can for our chil-
dren  

¶ The Pre -Prep have been used to meetings like this but this is 
a new idea for the Prep School which I was keen to get off the 
ground immediately. The timing at 6pm is, perhaps,  not ideal 
for many so I am interested in your thoughts on this for next 
time. First thing in the morning at drop off time? Pick up time?  

¶ Keen to integrate the Prep and Pre -Prep more into one Pol-
whele House  

¶ Form Tutors are always the first port of call  

¶ Want to improve communication & work in partnership with 
parents for the benefit of the children  

¶ Staff visible at pick up times at the end of the day to help 
keep the communication going  

¶ The Headmaster visible at the start of the day ð a chance to 
deal with small issues or queries before they grow  

¶ Maintain the dialogue between School and parents using the 
Prep Diaries / Childrenõs Reading Records 

¶ Polwhele Values are being used to improve respectful  

behaviour ð RESPECT 

¶ Inspection soon ð please be ready to complete a question-
naire within 24 hours when the email arrives  

¶ Thank you to all our staff  

 

Finally, thank you lots of positive feedback already on the evening.  
Chris Curl  
HEADMASTER 

office@polwhelehouse.co.uk  

THE NEWSLETTER OF POLWHELE HOUSE 

THE 

Polwhele Post  



 

 
{/Ihh[ bh¢L/9{Υ 

COMMENDATIONS (week commencing 17 September) 

Clementine Smith  Reception 

Georgia Lusty   Year 1 

Milly Wilkinson   Year1 

Tristan Cochrane  Year 2 

Samuel Taylor   Year 2 

Wilfred Lloyd-King  Year 2 

Milo Willis    Year 3 

Mimi Thomas   Year 3 

Florence Warden  Year 3 

Bella Trefusis   Year 4 

Rosie Warren   Year 4 

 
 

Å wŜǎǇŜŎǘ 
Å 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ 
Å {ƘŀǊƛƴƎ 
Å tŜǊǎŜǾŜǊŀƴŎŜ 
Å 9ƴƧƻȅƳŜƴǘ 
Å /ŀǊƛƴƎ 
Å ¢ƻƭŜǊŀƴŎŜ 
Å CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ 
Å ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ 
Å [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 

Our Polwhelers who have been awarded the 

Polwhele Value of Caring 



We are inviting students to come to School dressed in 

their favourite pair of Jeans this Friday 21st September in 

recognition of the Jeans for Genes Charity which was es-

tablished in 1994 by Childrenõs Medical Research Institute 

to fund revolutionary research that helps diagnose, under-

stand, and find cures or treatments for conditions affect-

ing kids, including genetic diseases, cancer, and epilepsy.   

 

Donations £1 

FRIDAY ʱʰ 

SEPTEMBER  

http://www.cmri.org.au/
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LOST AND FOUNDé. 

DAISY HASSELL Year 6 : has lost her blue School Coat and also her yellow/cream rid-

ing competition blouse/shirt. 

WILFRED LLOYD -KING  Year 2 has lost his school Blazer.  This item is named. 

  WILLIAM CARTER Reception has also lost his blue School Coat and his School 

Blazer.  Both items are named.   

 

Could we please keep a keen eye out for these items! 
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tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǊŘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ bŜǿ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ 

ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǘƻ ƻŶŎŜϪǇƻƭǿƘŜƭŜƘƻǳǎŜΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

bŜǿ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ƘƻǇ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎπ

Řŀȅǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ оǇƳ ŀƴŘ пǇƳ 

hǊŘŜǊǎ ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻƴ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ оǇƳ ŀƴŘ пǇƳ 

Please note that Choir will now be held at 8:20am-8:55am on Friday morn-

ings in the Hall.  We had a fantastic turnout this morning and pupils are still 

welcome to join us.  I must emphasise that once a pupil joins, they must con-

tinue to attend Choir for the term. 

However, due to staff absence, both the Performing Arts Scholar Singing ses-

sion on Thursday 20th September and Choir on Friday 21st September will be 

cancelled.  Normal service will resume the following week.  



 



 

 

 

 

This year in Nursery we are looking forward to 3 different types of pets. This 

term we have a butterfly garden. In the Lent term we will be incubating and 

hatching Easter chicks and in the Summer term we will have our own pet fish! 

 

On Monday morning this week there was great excitement in the nursery as we 

discovered that 2 out of the five chrysalides had hatched and we had 2 beautiful 

ôPainted Ladyõ  butterflies.  We are still deciding on names and awaiting the  hatch-

ing of the last 3 chrysalides. Keep looking for news of their release in our nursery 

garden!    Mrs Reed   



 

 

 

 

Water Molecules on the Move 

This experiment is great for testing if hot water molecules really move 

faster than cold ones. Pour some water, drop in some food colouring and 

compare results 

What you'll need:  

A clear glass filled with hot water 

A clear glass filled with cold water 

Food colouring 
An eye dropper 

Instructions  

Fill the glasses with the same amount of water, one cold and one hot. 

Put one drop of food colouring into both glasses as quickly as possible. 
Watch what happens to the food colouring 

What is Happening?!  

If you watch closely you will notice that the food colouring spreads 

faster throughout the hot water than in the cold. The molecules in the 

hot water move at a faster rate, spreading the food colouring faster 

than the cold water molecules which 

mover slower 

WEIRD SCIENCE 



 

PREP SCHOOL PUZZEL 

PRE-PREP SCHOOL 

POLWHELE 

CLEVER CLOGS 



Year 5 -6 trip to Nine Ashes :   

Last Thursday, Years 5 and 6 went to Nine Ashes, an outdoor activity centre near Bodmin.  

Early in the term, we like to offer the children in these classes an experience which rekin-

dles friendships and teaches them to work together.  Indeed, the main theme of the day 

was Team building.  The centre leader, Roger, organised 2 activities which challenged their 

social interaction and communicating skills. 

First they took part in the òcrate stackingó challenge: 2 children had to build a stack of 

crates as high as possible while standing on them, with 2 helpers on the ground and the 

rest of the group making sure their ropes and harnesses were secure.  The best stack was 7 

rows high before the children lost their balance or ran out of time. 

Then they tackled the òconstructionó challenge: could they build a solid frame made out of 

6 wooden poles and 7 ropes, which could support the weight of 6 children?  It was a tough 

challenge which had to be planned on a small scale and then built- and rebuilt- through trial 

and error.  The children managed to build their frames with a lot of help from Roger! 

It was a really interesting day for all involved, where the winners are not always the best 

builders, but the people who can work well as a team.  A few lessons learnt for school, I 

thinké.          Madame Fergus 
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